
GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO 

 
January 20, 1988 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado convened 
in regular session the 20th day of January, 1988, at 7:30 p.m. in 
the City/County Auditorium at City Hall. Those present were John 
Bennett, R.T. Mantlo, Bill McCurry, Paul Nelson, Reford Theobold 
and President of the Council O.F. Ragsdale. Councilman LeRoy 
Kirkhart was absent. Also present were Acting City Manager Steve 
Anderson, City Attorney Gerald Ashby, and City Clerk Neva 
Lockhart. 
 
Council President Ragsdale called the meeting to order and led in 
the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 
INVOCATION 
 
Reverend Bill Stevens, Church on the Rock, The Dove's Nest. 
 
MINUTES 
 
There being no corrections or additions to the minutes of the 
regular meeting January 6, 1988, they were approved as submitted. 
 
PARKS & RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD - KATHERINE PINSON RESIGNS, 
FRANK DUNN APPOINTED TO COMPLETE TERM 
 
Upon motion by Councilman Nelson, seconded by Councilman Mantlo 

and carried, Frank Dunn was appointed to the Parks and Recreation 
Board to complete the term of Katherine Pinson, June, 1988. 
 
DESIGNATED HEALTH CARE PROVIDER CONTRACT WITH DOCTORS MOHLER, 
SHENKEL, DIRKS & SHENK APPROVED 
 
Upon motion by Councilman Bennett, seconded by Councilman Mantlo 
and carried, the Designated Health Care Provider Contract with 
Doctors Mohler, Shenkel, Dirks & Shenk was approved and the City 
Manager was authorized to sign said Contract. 
 
TRAFFIC SIGNAL SYSTEM FOR PATTERSON ROAD - WESTERN SIGNAL, INC., - 
$43,968 - RATIFIED 
 

Upon motion by Councilman McCurry, seconded by Councilman nelson 
and carried, the Contract with Western Signal, Inc., for the 
Traffic Signal System for Patterson Road in the amount of $43,968 
was ratified. 
 
ORDINANCES ON FINAL PASSAGE - PROOFS OF PUBLICATION 
 
The Proofs of Publication on the following Ordinances proposed for 
final passage had been received and filed. Copies of the 
Ordinances proposed for final passage were submitted in writing to 
the City Council prior to the meeting. 



 

ORDINANCE NO. 2369 - CONCERNING WRECKER SERVICE WITHIN THE CITY 
 
Upon motion by Councilman Nelson, seconded by Councilman Mantlo 
and carried, the following entitled proposed ordinance was called 
up for final passage and read by title only: CONCERNING WRECKER 
SERVICE WITHIN THE CITY. 
 
There were no comments. Upon motion by Councilman Nelson, seconded 
by Councilman Mantlo and carried by roll call vote, the Ordinance 
was passed, adopted, numbered 2369, and ordered published. 
 
ORDINANCE NO. 2370 - ADOPTING THE MESA COUNTY ANIMAL CONTROL 
ORDINANCE 
 

Upon motion by Councilman Nelson, seconded by Councilman Bennett 
and carried, the following entitled proposed ordinance was called 
up for final passage and read by title only: REPEALING THE CITY 
ORDINANCE ON LICENSING, CONTROL AND CARE OF DOGS, ADOPTING THE 
MESA COUNTY RESOLUTION CONCERNING THE LICENSING, CONTROL AND CARE 
OF DOGS, AND PROVIDING FOR THE PUBLICATION OF THIS ORDINANCE IN 
PAMPHLET FORM. 
 
There were no comments. Upon motion by Councilman Theobold, 
seconded by Councilman Mantlo and carried by roll call vote, the 
Ordinance was passed, adopted, numbered 2370, and ordered 
published in pamphlet form. 
 
ORDINANCE NO. 2371 - CHANGING THE ZONING DESIGNATION ON CERTAIN 

LANDS OWNED BY PUBLIC ENTITIES TO THE CATEGORY OF PUBLIC ZONE 
 
Upon motion by Councilman Nelson, seconded by Councilman Bennett 
and carried, the following entitled proposed ordinance was called 
up for final passage and read by title only: CHANGING THE ZONING 
DESIGNATION ON CERTAIN LANDS OWNED BY PUBLIC ENTITIES TO THE 
CATEGORY OF PUBLIC ZONE. 
 
There were no comments. Upon motion by Councilman Mantlo, seconded 
by Councilman Bennett and carried by roll call vote, the Ordinance 
was passed, adopted, numbered 2371, and ordered published. 
 
ORDINANCE NO. 2372 - SUPPLEMENTAL APPROPRIATIONS - 1987 
 

Upon motion by Councilman Nelson, seconded by Councilman Bennett 
and carried, the following entitled proposed ordinance was called 
up for final passage and read by title only: AN ORDINANCE MAKING 
SUPPLEMENTAL APPROPRIATIONS TO THE BUDGET OF THE CITY OF GRAND 
JUNCTION. 
 
There were no comments. Upon motion by Councilman Theobold, 
seconded by Councilman McCurry and carried by roll call vote, the 
Ordinance was passed, adopted, numbered 2372, and ordered 
published. 
 



AGREEMENT WITH THE STATE OF COLORADO FOR $34,000 GRANT FOR THE 

RIVERSIDE PARK TRAIL FROM HIGHWAY 340 TO RIVERSIDE DRIVE 
 
Upon motion by Councilman Nelson, seconded by Councilman McCurry 
and carried, the Agreement with the State of Colorado for the 
$34,000 Grant for the Riverside Park Trail from Highway 340 to 
Riverside Drive was approved and the President of the Council was 
authorized to sign said Agreement. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
The President of the Council adjourned the meeting. 
 
Neva B. Lockhart 
____________________ 

Neva B. Lockhart, CMC 
City Clerk 


